
 

 
 

Minutes: AWERB 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 17 May 2018 at 2pm in F82 Hawkshead videolinked to U5 Camden 

Attendees: 8 members present; 2 in attendance; 5 by invitation; 8 apologies 

 

1 PRESENTATION FROM PROJECT LICENCE HOLDER 
The project licence holder and her team were welcomed to the meeting.  It was explained that two 

scientists had also been invited to attend as they had been involved in reviewing the proposed 

amendment to the project licence in order to provide comments from a scientist’s perspective. 

It was explained this licence supported work developing drugs for central nervous systems and 

inflammatory disorders.  There was a major unmet need in patient populations suffering from 

disorders with a significant component of memory difficulty; disorders with a chronic pain 

component and disorders with an inflammatory component.  Current treatments in these areas have 

substantial limitations in terms of the level of efficacy provided and/or the side effects caused. 

Through their work, the aim was to provide data that aided their decision making about the 

progression of potential drug candidates.   

Their research consisted of compound screening (about 90% was of that nature) and 10% was research 

to validate models.  A query was raised whether the validated models were published so that other 
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would also enable pain models to be performed on them, which would be beneficial from a 

refinement point of view, as it would enable more information to be gained from the one animal.   

After the project licence holder had left, the project licence was discussed in detail and several key 

points were identified to be fed back to the project licence holder for them to respond to. 

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the AWERB meeting held on 17 April 2018 were confirmed as an accurate record. 

3 UPDATE ON ACTIONS 

3.1 Item 7.2: Pallets (April 2018) 

It was still not known who had been leaving pallets to the side of BSU.  The pallets that had been left 

had now been broken down and put into skips. 

3.2 Item 1.1: Environmental Enrichment Audit report (March 2018) 

“Well done” letters had been sent to those areas that had been classed as “highly commendable”.   

3.3 Item 1.1: Environmental Enrichment Audit report (March 2018) 

A project abstract involving investigating enrichment options had been put forward for advertising to 

3rd year BSc students. If a student selected the project, they would start in October.   

3.4 Item 5.2: ARRIVE guidelines (March 2018) 

A draft template had been put together which had been circulated to AWERB for review and it was 

scheduled to be discussed in more details at the June meeting.   

3.5 Item 7.3: Rabbits (March 2018) 

Several options of how best to ma
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 Animal procedures 

 Internal procedures 

 Schedule 1 register 

 Module training 

 CPD 
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